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November 3, 2020 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing in support of the current construction project of my neighbor Paul Bielamowicz at 2111 
Wilson St.  I and my husband, Stephen Schafer have known Paul since he moved into his house in 2008.  
We have gotten to know him quite well as we both moved to the neighborhood at the same time.  Paul has 
been quite friendly and outgoing and has been excellent at communicating with us plans he has for work 
on his home.  With regard to his current project, he let us know that work was planned prior to its start 
and encouraged us to let him know if we found any issue with regard to noise and the crew that would be 
working onsite throughout the project.  This is standard practice for him as he had significant work done 
on the house in 2012.  During that process, the work was performed without any damage to our property 
or interference in our daily routine.  There was one small incident in which we did find nails form that 
project in our driveway but once we brought it to Paul’s attention he was quick to act as, being an 
architect himself, he understood the need for a safe work environment.   

During the current project, we have had no issue to date with the work currently ongoing on Paul’s 
property with regard to disruptions to access to our property and in daily life (which is important these 
days given that most are working from home).   

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Maria Croyle  
2109 Wilson St 
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November 1, 2020 

Board of Adjustments Committee 
City of Austin 
RE: Garage Project  Paul Bielamowicz, owner 
 
To whom it may concern: 

This is a letter of support for a project under review regarding a variance request. We reside behind Paul 
 and share a back fence line. We have owned our home for over 15 years and Paul 

has been our neighbor for the last 12 years. In 2018, Paul reached out to us in writing to describe his 
garage project, request our permission to remove and replace a small part of our fence, if necessary, and 
to allow construction workers on our lot when they were constructing the back walls of the garage. Paul 
also asked us to attend a joint meeting with the other neighbors who would be impacted to go over the 
entire project and to answer our questions.  

We discussed the project with him at length (both separately and with the larger group of neighbors), all 
, and agreed to all the conditions 

without hesitation or concerns. Paul was extremely conscientious and thorough in how he presented the 
project to us, and did so well before any work began. 

 
himself in informing us and requesting our agreement to the conditions involved in its construction.  

Thank you, 

 

Debra and Michael Jones 
2108 Newton St. 
Austin, TX 78704 
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